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Greetings dear brothers, God continue to 

bless you greatly. 

I take this opportunity to wish you a happy 

new year from me and my wife. Thanks to the 

Lord we are very well, the month of 

December two very important women in my 

life had their birthdays, my wife on December 

22 and my mother on December 27. I thank 

God for the life of such a wonderful wife and 

mother. 

My mother is recovering very well thanks to 

the help of prayers and medical treatment, I 

hope in the Lord very soon to see her again 

and share with my younger brothers. It's been 

almost 4 years that I haven't been able to be 

with her. 

The brothers in the church are very well 

thanks to the Lord, we remain faithful to the 

Lord until his coming. 

I continue to work in the houses of the 

brothers teaching Bible studies, just as I have 

dedicated myself to preparing study material 

for upcoming meetings. 

I ask you to pray a lot for the work and for me, 

to continue with encouragement in this 

beautiful work. 

Thank you for your help, for me it is a great 

blessing. May the love of the Lord be with you. 

I share photos of my activities and summary 

of them. 

In my Sunday responsibilities, I continue to direct the study 
for the first hour, on the period of the divided Kingdom and 
I was able to share 3 sermons. 

Every end of the month, we are having a space to rehearse 
Hymns and learn some new ones. 

Likewise, he continued to lead the Wednesday study on 
the miracles of Jesus. 
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I have started the studies on the doctrine of Christ with 

Sister Claudia on Wednesdays. 

We continue with our studies on Saturdays with the 

brothers: Wilson and Jesús. 

We continue with the studies on Fridays with the 

brothers: Germán, Maricel and María. 

This is the distance I 

must travel to be able to 

study with the siblings: 

Germán, Maricel and 

María. 

The brothers live outside the city and the road is difficult 

to access, you must travel very carefully due to the rain 

and mud that occurs since the road is unpaved. The 

photo on the right shows the road to the brothers' home. 
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